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knowledge of predicted life course, and optimises interventions and supports based on functional 
needs. 

The presence of some diagnoses and not others could also be perceived as discriminatory. An 
opportunity to prevent disability by including infants who are at high risk of a disability is also 
missed with the current eligibility approach. More specifically, we have noted that some of the tests 
cited in the eligibility questionnaires currently being used are out of date (e.g. references are made 
to DSM 4 which is no longer current, now replaced by DSM 5). We would be happy to be consulted 
about eligibility criteria that might be suitable for NDIS for infants, children and young people. 

Large health care providers are well placed to deliver interventions and supports that will be part of 
the plans for NDIS participants in a cost effective way. They are also well placed to provide 
seamless care that is required between health and disability for the participants who will need both. 
Many of the interventions and supports now to be provided by NDIS funding have been provided 
by large health care providers, with funding streams from state disability services or education, for 
many years. 

Currently, however, the path towards becoming an NDIS provider is fraught with complexity. As 
organisations struggle with various financial, organisational and clinical issues there is an 
increased risk that public health care providers may choose not to provide services. 

Making funding available to large healthcare providers to support data analysis and the 
development of the systems necessary to service NDIS participants will help leverage existing 
services and ensure continuity of care. Failure to make funding available to large scale public 
healthcare providers increases the risk that providers will not be able to make informed strategic 
decisions regarding participation within the NDIS. 

This would result in substantial negative impacts for NDIS implementation, a loss of expertise in 
service provision, further divisions being developed between health and disability, and a missed 
opportunity to increase well-coordinated care. These will in turn increase costs for NDIS and other 
government departments. We would be happy to provide further insights and to participate in the 
development of processes relevant to large public healthcare providers. 

John Stan ay 
Chief Executive Officer 
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